








































Statement Setting Forth the Reason for 
Proposed Amendment to Existing Rule (2021) 

The reason for the amendment to the Arkansas National Guard Tuition 
Waiver Program is to add specifics to the responsibilities of each party 
to the program. The parties include the Arkansas Division of Higher 
Education, the specific institutes of higher education, the Guard 
members, and the Arkansas National Guard. Changes involve eligibility 
determination and processing, application process, authorized uses, 
coverage of on-line programs, restoration of eligibility and policy 
exceptions. These changes are necessary for the program to better 
serve all those collaborating to provide assistance to members of the 
National Guard. The changes will not have a fiscal impact but will 
expand utilization of currently appropriated funds. 






